
MILLER GARDEN CLUB GENERAL MEETING JUNE 16, 2018 

PRESENT: Corya Channing, Elizabeth Wallish, Liz Locke, Cleo Brown, Carol Smith, Dawn Vanzo, Judy Ayers. 

 

The President announced that due to the recent Plant and Rummage sale that we would hold a general update meeting.  

Joanne Stratton read the “Bonus” meeting minutes held on May 19, 2018, and were seconded by Cleo. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: not available 

OLD BUSINESS: 

TOUR:  Elizabeth Wallish reported on the upcoming Pullman Garden Tour scheduled for June 23 from 10am -4pm.  We 

would be carpooling and meeting at the “Build A Bike” location at 9:45 am and the fee for the tour was $12 paid on 

advance. 

MULCHING;  The President then introduced new members and thanked the volunteers for mulching and keeping track 

of their volunteer hours.  

VOLUNTEER HOURS:  Carol Smith then went into detail regarding the importance of maintaining hours, working  

SAND DELIVERIES:  Sand has been moved to the playground Tuesday and Wednesday at the Aquatorium. 

MEMORIAL:  Carol mentioned that five different locations were under consideration by the board for the memorial 

benches. 

BEACH TRASH:  The “carry-in and carry-out” trash from the beaches seems to be working out well with the city.   

GARDEN WALK:  Judy Ayers then reported on the Garden Walk Gardens and stated that they looked beautiful.  Docent 

volunteers are working out thanks to Karen Simon’s efforts.  

PRESIDENT’S RECEPTION:  The President’s “Cheese and Wine” reception will be held Friday, July 20 at the Aquatorium 

from 6:30 – 9:30 pm for volunteers and Garden Walk gardens owners.  There will no longer be a Sunday night TGO event 

because of the long day’s work schedule but the event will be combined with the President’s reception. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Karen Crane gave the treasurer’s report and that $4,300 were the proceeds from the Rummage 

and Plant Sale.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

INSECT REPELLENT:  Liz Locke reported that an effective and healthy repellent can be made by using two-parts water, 

one-part tree oil and a spray bottle. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11am followed by speaker Niki Witkowsky Executive Director of the Lake County Master 

Gardeners program. 

 

 

 


